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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
Willie J. Harris, Jr., ) 
 ) 
     Complainant, ) 
 ) 
v. )  File No. WC-2021-0129 
 ) 
Missouri-American Water Company, ) 
 ) 
     Respondent. ) 
 

MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE REPORT 
 
 COMES NOW Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, by and through 

the undersigned counsel, and states as follows: 

 1. On November 2, 2020 Complainant Willie J. Harris, Jr. filed a complaint with 

the Commission against Missouri-American Water Company (“MAWC”). 

 2. On November 4, 2020, the Commission ordered MAWC to respond  

to Mr. Harris’ complaint by December 4, 2020 and Staff to file a report by January 4, 2021. 

 3. On December 4, 2020 MAWC moved for a seven day extension of time to 

December 11, 2020 to file its response to the complaint.  The Commission granted this 

request on December 7, 2020. 

 4. Staff submitted data requests (“DRs”) to MAWC on November 18, 2020.  

 5. MAWC filed its response to Mr. Harris’ complaint on December 11, 2020.  

 6. On December 31, 2020 Staff submitted additional DRs to MAWC.  MAWC’s 

responses to the December 31, 2020 DRs are due January 20, 2021.  In order to 

incorporate MAWC’s responses in its report, Staff requests an extension of time to 

February 4, 2021 to file its report.  Staff will file it earlier, if possible. 
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 7. Counsel exchanged emails with Jennifer Hernandez, counsel for MAWC, 

and she stated that she does not oppose this request.   

 8. Counsel spoke with Mr. Harris on December 28, 2020.  Mr. Harris stated 

that he does not oppose this request and that he mailed further information to the 

Commission.  This requested extension of time will provide Staff the opportunity to review 

Mr. Harris’ additional information before Staff files its report. 

 WHEREFORE, Staff requests that the Commission grant it an extension of time to 

February 4, 2021 to file its report.   

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Karen E. Bretz  
Karen E. Bretz 
Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 70632 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
573-751-5472 (Voice) 
573-751-9285 (Fax) 
Karen.Bretz@psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been emailed to all parties and/or 
counsel of record on this 4th day of January, 2021. 

/s/ Karen E. Bretz 

mailto:Karen.Bretz@psc.mo.gov

